SHARON GITY & SCHOOL DISTRICT

Michael J. Calla

Superintendent

215 Forker Boulevard Sharon, Pennsylvania 16146 Phone: 724.983.4000

Fax: 724.981.0844 Email: michael_calla@sharonsd.org

October 30, 2020

Dear Sharon City School District Families and Friends,

We are reaching out to inform you that it has been confirmed that a SCSD student has tested positive for COVID-19. The identified student attends C. M. Musser Elementary School and has not been in school since Tuesday, October 27, 2020. We are currently working with the Pennsylvania Department of Health (PA DoH) and following their guidance and recommendations related to contact tracing and all other procedures. Any person(s) identified by the PA DoH as a direct contact risk will be contacted directly with more specific information. If the PA DoH or the District administration has not contacted you, no further action is being recommended.

Please know that we are following safety and cleaning procedures and protocols as provided by the PA DoH. We will keep you updated should more information become available. In the interim, please continue to monitor family members for symptoms and follow the daily health screening tool instructions. It is also important that parents notify your school principal and/or school nurse should your child test positive and/or be informed of a direct exposure risk to COVID-19 through family or friends. Additionally, please do not ask members of our team for more details or names, as we are not permitted to share individual health data due to privacy requirements.

Also, once again, we ask that you rely on our District website and Facebook page for accurate and up-to-date information as other social media sources are rampant with incorrect reports and misinformation.

Sincerely,

Michael J. Calla Superintendent